
 

 

TERM 1, WEEK 9 UPDATE 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Congratulations to our Year 1 students in Room 13 and 17 who performed a wonderful song about our 
different colours and shapes, but that we all have the same heart. The students singing, dancing and 
actions were a great way to end Harmony Week.  
 
Every student who stepped up to the lectern was confident and spoke brilliantly. You should all be proud 
of yourselves! 
 

    
 
This week, we anticipate that our new transportable classroom, “Room 54” will be arriving.  This is being 
placed next to room 10.  Temporary fencing is in place to keep the worksite safe, but students will be 
able to observe the building process this week.   
 
 

WEEK 9 EVENTS 

MONDAY 25 MARCH 
 
NAPLAN TESTING – CATCH UP TESTING (Years 3 and 5) 
Today is the final day for Year 3 and Year 5 students who have been absent during any of the 

NAPLAN tests, to sit missed tests.   

 

TUESDAY 26 MARCH 
 

YEAR 5 AND 6 INTERSCHOOL SUMMER CARNIVAL  
We wish our Interschool Summer Carnival team all the best for the 

carnival today.  Students who have been selected to represent our 

school need to be at school by 8:15am to collect their interschool t-shirt. 

Students will also need a packed lunch and refillable water bottle.  

 

Parents can download the fixtures for the carnival here  

 

 

https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/calendar/pwps-events/year-5-and-6-interschool-summer-carnvial-2


 

 

WEDNESDAY 27 MARCH 
 
END OF TERM GOLDIE DRAW 
If your child has a Goldie award at home, for earning 10 tokens, (gold or 

faction) make sure the slip at the bottom of the Goldie Award is in the 

correct yellow bucket (there is a PP-2 bucket and a Year 3-6 bucket) by 

2:45pm today. The yellow buckets can  be found outside the library next 

to the lost property bins. 

 
Thursday morning, after the senior assembly, Miss Ramm will draw 40 

winners, 20 from  each bucket to come to the office to collect a prize. You 

must be at school on Thursday to collect the prize. 

 
 
ICY POLES FOR SALE (Kindy A Students) 
Icy Poles are for sale for $1 today, for our Kindy A students. Our Year 6 leaders will 
make their way to the Kindy playground just before 1pm for students to purchase 
their Icy-Pole.   
All proceeds go to the 2024 Year 6 Camp. 
 
 

YEAR 6 CAMP PERMISSION FORMS AND PAYMENT DUE 
Year 6 students need to return their camp permission forms (including medical details) by 
today.  Payment is also due today, unless you have made an arrangement with our Manager 
of Corporate Services, Ms Joanne Power.  
 
 

 

THURSDAY 28 MARCH 
 

SENIOR ASSESMBLY – YEAR 3, ROOM 30, 31 AND 33 
This morning, our Senior assembly is hosted by the Year 3 students in Rooms 30, 31 and 33. Assembly 

begins at 8:35 am in the Undercover Area.   
 
Parents and carers are welcome to attend, or you can view the assembly at this Webex link: 
https://educationwa.webex.com/educationwa/j.php?MTID=m54a62aae621f5061da29d2c151fe0343  

Meeting password: PWPS  

 

FACTION REWARD 
Over the term faction points have been awarded to students as part of our whole school reward 
program. Today, the winning faction will be announced at the senior assembly and also on the 
PA before lunch. The winning faction will have 10 minutes extra play at lunch time! 

 

FREE LUNCHTIME PLAY (Year 1-6) 
As a reward for being so fabulous, year 1 to 6 students are free to play in any area they wish at lunch 
time today! 

 

END OF TERM STAFF VS STUDENT MATCH - VOLLEYBALL 
During lunch play today, some of our staff will be taking on the Year 6 

Summer Carnival Volleyball team. May the best team win!!!! 

 
 

mailto:Joanne.Power@education.wa.edu.au
https://educationwa.webex.com/educationwa/j.php?MTID=m54a62aae621f5061da29d2c151fe0343


 

 

FRIDAY 29 MARCH 
 

GOOD FRIDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Students do not attend school today. 

• Our students and staff will commence holidays next 
Friday, 29 March, which is Good Friday. 

• Staff and students will return on Monday, 15 April.   

• Year 4-6 Senior Choir commences on Monday, 15 April 
at 8am in the Music Room. 

• Running Club commences on Tuesday, 16 April at 
7:45am on the school oval. 

 

You can find on our school website a calendar of events 
and activities for term 2.  We will also send a summary 
of the term 2 events and activities to parents before 
school returns for term 2.  
 

We hope you and your families have a restful, relaxing 
holiday break. 
 

Miss Alison Ramm  
Principal 
 

Term 
1 

MONDAY 
TUESDAY 

Year 4-6 Choir  
8:00 – 8:45am 

WEDNESDAY 
Year 2/3 Choir  
8:00 – 8:30am 

THURSDAY 

FRIDAY 

Icy poles for sale 

lunchtime 

Week 

9 

25/3 26/3 27/3                 Kindy A 28/3 29/3 

NAPLAN Yr 3,5 – 
catch up testing 

Year 5-6 Interschool 
Summer Carnival  

 
 

Icy poles for sale 
Kindy A (only) 

 
Scholastic Book 

Club – closes today 
for issue 2 

Senior assembly 
8:30am 

Room 30, 31 and 33 
 

Goldie Draw 
Faction Reward 
Staff v Students 

match 

 
Good Friday 

Public Holiday 

(Students do not 
attend) 

 

School holidays: Friday, 29 March to Sunday, 14 April 
 

Term 
2 

MONDAY 
Year 4-6 Choir  
8:00 – 8:45am 

TUESDAY 
Running Club K-6 
7:45am – 8:15am 

WEDNESDAY 
Year 2/3 Choir  
8:00 – 8:30am 

THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 
1 
 
 

15/4 16/4 17/4                 Kindy B 18/4 19/4 

 Running Club starts  
K-6 7:45am – 

8:15am 
 

Year 6 Camp 
 

Year 6 Camp 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Camp 
 

 
Week 

2 
 

22/4 23/4 24/4                   Kindy A 25/4 26/4 

 Running Club 
 

ANZAC Service 
10:00am 

ANZAC Day 
Public 

Holiday 
Students do 

not attend 

 

Week 
3 

29/4 30/4 1/5                   Kindy B 2/5 3/5 

Year 2 excursion Running Club 
 

Year 2 excursion 
 
 
 
 

Year 2 excursion  Senior assembly  
Rm 28 and 37  

8:30am 

 

https://piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/calendar
https://piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/calendar
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